MINUTES
Wellman golf course commitee Meeting

Wednesday, NOvember 9, 2022

City Hall

12:00 p.m.

MEMBERS PRESENT:
Mr. Gary Arthur




Mr. Jamie Altman

MEMBERS ABSENT:

Mr. Johnny Hannah
CITY STAFF PRESENT:
Ms. Holly Swann, City Administrator




Mr. Charlie Ipock, City Attorney 

OTHER ATTENDANCE:
Mr. Jimmy Powell, DTE Club Manager
Andy Traynham, GC Superintendent




Nick Dunleavy & Travis Anderson (Via Zoom)





Bryce Swanson, Reese Jones
CALL TO ORDER: Ms. Swann called the meeting to order at 12:05p.m. 
REVIEW AND MOTION OF MINUTES:  Councilman Arthurs made the motion to approve the minutes of the October 26, 2022, Councilman Altman seconded, motion passed. 
REPORT OF AGENDA ITEMS:  Ms. Swann introduced the agenda item.

 * Architect inspection update -Bryce Swanson
DISCUSSION: 
Mr. Swanson gave an inspection report. He stated that Southeastern had completed the work that was agreed to as well as all repairs and added 3 new catch basin “which should help with future washouts”.  Sod was laid on all the holes that were washed out with the exception of number 7.
Mr. Swanson also reported that there was still lots of work to be done to get the course ready for opening.

Updates of course maintenance was given by Mr. Traynham.  Mr. Traynham stated that they were still working diligently to get the course ready for opening and stated that his staff is now working to clear the underbrush and clean up other natural areas. He also stated that he continues to fertilize the greens to get them ready for opening. Covering the greens was also addressed.
Mr. Powell gave an update on the pro shop and club house operations. He stated that he had been in communication with his golf contacts in Myrtle Beach regarding our delayed opening.  He then discussed that the point of sale was ready to operate, some clothing was in transit and the racks are in place.   He also stated the furniture was in and put together with the help of city employees.  He then stated that the grill area was almost complete and DHEC should be contacted for inspections. He then let the committee know that the range balls are in and stated that netting is still needed to keep up with the range balls because the cost are up. Also needed are picnic tables and rocking chairs for the deck and entrance. Mr. Powell the let the committee know he will be leaving Dec 1st.  
Ms. Swann stated that she and Nick with DTE had talked more in dept regarding contracting the bar and grill out. Mr. Dunleavy gave his opinion about contracting out the food and beverage.  The discussion then turned to having limited hours of operations and the possibility to have a golf simulator in place before opening the course for play. More discussion was to have DTE to handle all operations of the Wellman Club including all licenses. Also, it was asked for additional cuts in budget. Mr. Dunleavy then stated that he and Ms. Swann would get together and come up with something.

Ms. Swann then asked if anyone thought the course could open before June.  Mr. Traynham, stated it was possible only with great weather and Mr. Swanson stated that the course still needs “quite a bit of detail” to get the course in excellent condition for a good first impression. 

Ms. Swann then stated that the committee needed to discuss a legal matter with the City’s Attorney in executive session. Mr. Altman made the motion to go into executive session with Mr. Arthur seconding.  The committee then went into executive session. 

Once executive session was over the committee came back and Ms. Swann stated that there were no decisions made and that she would get with Nick and get a more detailed plan to open club operations. 

Mr. Ipock stated that the best way to handle the course from the City’s perspective is to reduce cost going forward and have DTE come back with an updated plan and budget.  Every dollar spent going forward should be spent wisely, whether it’s a simulator or just operating the driving range.
ADJOURNMENT:

There being no other business, Mr. Altman made the motion to adjourn and Mr. Arthurs seconded. Ms. Swann adjourned the meeting at 1:57  
Respectfully submitted,

Holly Swann, City Administrator 
